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Annual New Members' Picnic
Please join us in our time honored tradition of 
saying “welcome” to all of our new members at 
our annual New Members Picnic. If you joined 
our guild between July 1, 2009 and June 30, 
2010, you are considered a “new” member. What 
does this mean? It means your guild would like 
to invite you to attend its annual picnic as a 
guest. You don’t have to do or bring anything. 
All you need to do is show up! So come enjoy a 
delicious meal topped off with fabulous desserts 
and lots of chocolate provided by the rest of the 
membership.

Our theme for this year’s picnic is Alice meets the 
Mad Hatter in Quiltland. We encourage everyone 
to wear a hat. Old, new, homemade, embellished 
– the madder, the better! Besides the fact that 
we need protection from the sun, hats are fun 
to wear and fun to look at. So let your creativity 
run wild! Bring your camera too. Our webmaster, 
Bonnie Barber, is offering a prize for the best 
picture of the picnic that is submitted to her for 
our website (www.coastalquillters.org).

In addition to your hats and cameras, ongoing 
members whose last name starts with the fol-
lowing letters need to bring:

A-E: bring dessert•	
F-R: bring main dish•	
S-Z: bring a hearty salad•	

Beverages will be provided

PLEASE REMEMBER TO:
LABEL YOUR SERVING DISH AND UTENSILS •	
BRING YOUR OWN PLATE & UTENSILS (in the •	
interests of conservation) 

It will be a busy meeting even though there is 
no speaker scheduled.
The picnic is held outside and begins at 5:30. 

You will be seated according to an assigned Al-
ice in Wonderland character. Doors will open at 
6:30 for the Library book sale. At the same time,  
Community Quilts will be offering fabric for sale 
from the huge stash that has developed. To add 
to the fun, Susan Carty will present her always 
amusing and entertaining new member “name 
game” answers. We will wrap up the evening 
with Show & Tell and a short business meeting.

Blockheads Satellite Group

Choosing Colors  
As Easy As 1-2-3! 
Don’t you just love walking through quilts shows, 
marveling at the creativity of so many people who 
so obviously LOVE quilts and quilting?  There are 
always “certain ones” that tend to stop you in your 
tracks, begging for a closer look… and many times 
these are ones with dramatic or exceptionally fine 
use of color.

How did they quilter choose a color palate?  You 
may be surprised to learn that not all of those quil-
ters have a background in art or color theory.  While 
many of them may use a color wheel to determine 
their color choices -- a tool that may leave some 
quilters weak in the knees at the thought of using 
one – it can be much simpler than you think!

Here is a quick and easy way to accomplish your 
goal:  First select a multicolored print fabric that you 
just simply LOVE!  Take a look at the selvage edge 
of the fabric and find the row of numbered colored 
dots.  These are called the “dye markers” and each 
dot represents a certain color in the print.  To select 
coordinating fabric colors, find ones that match 
these dots.  You are always assured that the colors 
you’ve selected will automatically coordinate, be-
cause they’re already in the fabric you love!

If you don’t have what you need in your fabric 
“stash”, cut off a piece of the selvage containing the 
dots and take THAT with you when you shop, so 
you’ll know exactly what to look for. 

How easy is that?  As easy as 1-2-3!

The Rambling Rose
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Welcome New  Members: 

Art and Jenny's Sewing Center 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001 
info@artandjennys.com 
642-8536

Irelle Beatie 
132 W. Alamar #2 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
irellebeatie@cox.net 
569-3930

Kelly Hildner 
6823 Silkberry Ln 
Goleta, CA 93117 
kelly@dock.net  
729-2610	

Jean Meyer 
1067 Casitas Pass Rd. #201 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
jean.art@cox.net 
684-8999

Lucy St. Omen 
785 Camino Casada 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
ls4131@yahoo.com 
722-9108

Vacant

Harvest of Colors Judging Categories  
We are excited to announce that this Show’s award winning entries will be distinguished 
with custom made fabric ribbons created by Joann Conklin. Respecting this generous 
contribution of her time, we will limit judged categories to seven.  This year we will be 
introducing a Wearable Art category for the first time. 

Our New Quilter category is also a priority. We encourage quilters who have been quilt-
ing for less than three years to not only enter the show, but to submit their entry for 
judging. All new quilters' entries will be judged as a group, regardless of technique. We 
look forward to seeing fresh perspective and styles that new quilters have to offer! This 
category is reserved so that you will not be in direct competition with more experienced 
quilters. If you are intimidated by the idea of having your quilt judged, remember that 
it is a wonderful chance for all quilters to get professional feedback and improve their 
quilt-making skills. 

That leaves five categories to be created for Traditional, Innovative and Art. The three 
factors that determine the final placing of an entry into its category are size; technique- 
pieced, appliquéd, mixed- by hand or machine; and whether it is quilted by hand, by 
machine by the same person who pieced the top, or commercially quilted. Commercially 
quilted entries are considered two-person quilts, but will not be a separate category. The 
final categories and placements will be determined right after the entry deadline. The 
Judge and judging committee may move entries that have already been recieved to the 
most appropriate category. Each category will require a minimum of five entries. 

I hope this clarifies why the categories on the Show Entry Form were listed differently 
than in the past. Finally, remember that the name you assign your entry is the only infor-
mation the Judge hears before she sees your quilt - so catch her interest from the start!

Carol Hart, Judge Coordinator
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Letter to the Editor
Dear Fellow CQG Members,

If I may be blunt, you have all benefited over the years (some of you for many years) from the 
hard work and effort put forth by the CQG board members, myself included. Being on the 
board is absolutely rewarding, and the best way to get to know your fellow members.  Serv-
ing on the board, or one of its committees, is, or should be, an obligation for each member. 
Though I cannot attend on a regular basis anymore, I am dismayed that we continue
president-less and I am not even sure it is "legal" to do so. Without past presidents, there 
wouldn't be a meeting place, money in the budget, books in the library, or speakers at the 
meetings. Not to be able to find a new president is an insult to everyone who has worked in 
the past to serve you.

Since there are many of you continuing to attend meetings, I assume that people want the 
guild to continue. Past presidents have served while parenting, caring for ill relatives, holding 
down full-time jobs or facing unsure futures. Surely among the dozens of you in the room, 
there must be one (or even two) of you who can step up to the plate and lead us! I've been 
president, and it is not the most difficult job on the board by any means. In fact, with good 
committee members, it is almost easy. You might have to listen to a complaint now and then, 
but you only have to listen—not fix everything! 

How can we mount a community quilt show, invite new members, and continue to offer excel-
lent programs if our members don't care enough to serve? I am sorely disappointed in us.

Norah McMeeking 

Future Programs 
July 10  
Join fellow Guild Members for Open 
Sew at Goleta Valley Community  
Center from 9am to 3pm.

AUGUST 
Beth Hawkins will present a lecture 
and trunk show. You will want to 
travel after you attend this show.  
Liz Hawkins, Beth's sister-in-law, will 
be with us as well.  Together they are 
the Lizzie B Girls.  In their workshop 
we'll create a large Fleur Rug.  View it 
at www.lizziebcre8ive.com

SEPTEMBER 
Our very own guild member,  
Norah McMeeking will be the speak-
er for this evening.  Get ready for her 
powerpoint presentation and a trunk 
show of her beautiful quilts.  Bring 
your cameras and friends.  There will 
be no workshop this month.  
www.bellabellaquilts.com

OCTOBER 
Nancy Ota, from San Clemente, will 
present us with a Trunk Show,  How's 
and Why's of Quilting.  Her Sashiko 
workshop is scheduled for October 
15, 2010.  Learn to hand embroider 
the beautiful stitching patterns used 
in Japan.  You will begin by stitching 
on a small traced pattern which is 
provided.  Then you can select  the 
provided six other patterns or create 
something on your own.  An optional 
kit for $20 will provide premarked 
fabric, thread and a pattern.  It is 
available for viewing at the Workshop 
Sign-up table.

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison

July Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Leslie Hogan		  July 1 
Rosalind Perry		  July 1 
Jane DeSelm 		  July 7 
Patty Six			  July 8 
Geraldine Lewis		  July 9  
Marilyn Osgood		  July 9 
Elaine Kovar		  July 11 
Lupe N. Garcia		  July 12 
Carol Fay			  July 13 

Laura Hernandez		  July 13 
Traci Cope		  July 14 
Ilona Varner		  July 18 
Kika Hutchings		  July 22 
Diane Zonana		  July 24 
Michelle Garbarino	 July 25  
Judith Nybakken		  July 29 
Linda Cassirer		  July 30 
Naomi Hicks		  July 30 
Una Lopez		  July 30 
Gwen Wagy		  July 31

Safe Prescription Drug Disposal 
Keep This Information Handy!
Do you have unused prescription drugs or drugs beyond their potency date?  Are you looking for 
a “safe” disposal collection site to protect our environment?  The Santa Barbara County Sheriff’s 
Department has a safe collection “drop box” at these two office locations:

Santa Barbara 
4434 Calle Real
Santa Barbara, CA 93110
(805) 681-4100

Goleta (at Calle Real Shopping Center)
7042 Marketplace Drive
Goleta, CA  93117
(805) 571-1540

You are advised to deposit the prescription drugs in their original pharmacy container.
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Quilt Show News  
Summer is the time for moving full-force ahead with our Quilt 
Show plans – and everything is going well.  We hope you are all 
preparing your quilts and telling your friends about our upcoming 
show.  Word-of-mouth is our very best advertising.

Tickets
Remember that we are pre-selling tickets for $8.00; they will be 
$10 at the door.  Liz Turner will be at the next few Guild meetings 
selling tickets, with the September meeting being the last op-
portunity to buy advance tickets.   We have decided that, in order 
to encourage youth in our community, we will not be charging for 
ages 18 and under!  So bring your daughters and granddaughters, 
sons and grandsons!

Also remember that you can earn your ticket by volunteering to 
help with the show.  However, because  this is a major fund-raiser 
for the Guild and it allows us to have wonderful speakers and 
workshops, we hope that you will consider buying your ticket, 
even  after volunteering.  Please remember to sell tickets to your 
friends, relatives, co-workers, neighbors and anyone else you can 
think of.

Volunteers
Diane Eardley and Wanda Livernois will have the volunteer sign-
up folders available at Guild meetings and there are plenty of 
spaces left to fill.  There are also opportunities to help that are not 
included on the sign-up folders.  In particular, we will need help 
with our “blanket the town” displays.  We are currently scheduled 
to have the display case at the Goleta Library for the month of 
September and will need help with preparing a display.  I know 
we have creative individuals (or groups) who will be willing to 
facilitate this display.  We will also have a display in the children’s 
area of the Downtown Library.  We need to borrow about 7-8 small 
quilts to hang in the area – preferably quilts that are child or story 
related.  Please contact me if you can help with either project.

Vendors and Boutique
We have 21 vendors committed to our show, and they represent a 
wide variety of products.  Likewise, our Boutique promises to offer 
a lot of variety with 24 individuals signing up to sell their products 
and 3 satellite groups making items for the guild to sell.
Photo DVDs will be available for purchase (and pre-purchase).  
Come to the August meeting to hear more about this opportunity. 

Satellite Groups
I’d like to acknowledge a few satellite groups that are going above 
and beyond the call of duty in helping our show.  As mentioned 
above, a few are making things for the boutique.  The Sewfisticats 
are making adorable purses (that are already selling as fast as they 
can make them), the Sew-Whats are making table runners, and the 
SewItAlls are making hot pads.  When you walk into the show in 
September, you will notice lots of new fabric signs for the various 
areas and rows – all made for us by the Loose Threads.  (You may 
recall that these ladies were responsible for making the bags for 
our last show).  Thank you  all for the work you are putting in to 
making our show pretty and successful .

Karen Pickford, Quilt Show Chairperson 
kjpickford@cox.net, 967-9588

Making a Quilt Sleeve
I’d like to share a method, which works for me. 

After your quilt is bound, cut a 9” strip of fabric the width of 1.	
the quilt.
Narrowly hem the side edges of the sleeve by folding each 2.	
edge twice, press, and stitch close to the inner fold. 
Next, fold the sleeve fabric lengthwise, wrong sides together, 3.	
and press the fold. This creates a lengthwise guideline down 
the center of the sleeve. 
Open the sleeve. Still with wrong sides together, bring one 4.	
long edge to this center-line fold to create a new fold, press. 
This will become the hand-sewing guideline for the top edge 
of the sleeve. 
Keeping the wrong sides together bring the two unfinished 5.	
edges together, pin, sew a ¼” seam along the length of the 
sleeve. Press this seam to one side, being careful not to elimi-
nate the sleeve’s new top edge hand-sewing guideline. 
Press out the center-line fold. 6.	
With the sleeve seam against the back of the quilt use the 7.	
pressed hand-sewing guideline to pin the sleeve ½” from 
the top of the quilt. Securely blind stitch the top edge of the 
sleeve to the back of the quilt along the guideline, remove 
pins as you work. Avoid penetrating your stitches to the front 
of the quilt. 
Now carefully manipulate the sleeve fabric up to the quilt’s 8.	
top edge from your just stitched top edge of the sleeve. Cre-
ate a fold parallel to the quilt’s top edge. Pin this new fold in 
place. It will provide just enough ease in the sleeve to accom-
modate a standard hanging rod. 
Keeping the top edge pinned, smooth down the remaining 9.	
sleeve fabric until it is flattened against the quilt back, form-
ing a lower fold. Pin this fold in place to the quilt back. 
	Now remove the pins from the top edge of the quilt, releas-10.	
ing the rod ease, so that you can handle the quilt as you blind 
stitch this lower sleeve fold to the quilt back, remove pins as 
you work. 
	I also blind stitch the sides of the "back" of the sleeve to the 11.	
back of the quilt hiding the sleeve's seam allowance for a neat 
finish. When the rod is slipped through the sleeve it won't 
accidentally slide between the backside of the sleeve and the 
back of the quilt. 
	Check that no blind stitches show through the front of the 12.	
quilt. Finished!

Carol Hart

Quilt Show Boutique
 Wow--we have just about three months to be carefully 

crafting/sewing our boutique items! I will have a partici-
pant's information letter for each of you at the August 
meeting. Also, plan on a 15 minute meeting on set-up day 
Friday, Sept. 24th just before the time we are able to bring 
our items to the booth. (Time to be announced later.) 

Marilyn 687-4994 
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Camp Watch-A-Patcher  

Hosted by the Orange County Quilters Guild 
July 11 –15

We have gathered an incredible group of experts offering classes 
in a wide spectrum of quilting arts...from applique, paper piecing, 
machine quilting and piecing to fabric dyeing and embellishment. 
Tons of fun, laughter and friendship for all !!!  Held at Vanguard 
University in Costa Mesa CA. 

Email Contact: director_cwap2010@yahoo.com
Website: www.campwatchapatcher.org 

Yorba Linda Quilt Daze VIII
August 21&22
Admission $7.00 10-4 Saturday & Sunday.

A quilt show honoring Southern California Quilt Guilds & local 
quilters.

Yorba Linda Community Center, 4501 Casa Loma, Yorba Linda 
(Imperial Hwy & Casa Loma)

Contact: Franki (562)889-4384 
Email Contact: ylquiltdaze@aol.com (Jo Ann)

Busy Bears Quilt Guild Mountain Treasures XXII 
Quilt Show
September 4 – 5

Show is held every Labor Day weekend on Saturday and Sunday in 
Big Bear Lake CA. 

Big Bear Middle School on Big Bear Blvd.

Email Contact: rscott338@charter.net
Website: busybearsquiltguild.com

Quilters Piece Corps, Guild Quilt Show 
September 10 – 11
$5.00 admission--Husbands admitted free. 

Boutique-Vendors-Hoffman Challenge Collection- Door Prizes and 
Opportunity Quilt.

San Bernardino Fairgrounds in Victorville
14800 Seventh St. Victorville CA

Email Contact: cecilia miller 760 243-3878
Website: www.quilterspiececorps.com

Simi Valley Quilt Guild "America, My Home" 
October 2 – 3
$10 2-day admission, free parking, strollers on Sunday only, please. 

You are invited to a quilt show honoring our service personnel. 
Opening ceremonies at 9:45 am with a Color Guard ceremony 
by the Disabled American Vets. Live auction will be at 1:00 pm. 

Sunday, Diana McClun & Laura Nownes will speak at 1:00 pm. Also 
for your enjoyment: 200+ quilts, 20+ vendors, a guild boutique, 
food court, door prizes, treasure hunts, vendor demos and our 
Special Quilt Exhibit: "Daughters & Sons of Liberty" Proceeds from 
the sale of Opportunity Quilt tickets  will help the Simi Valley Free 
Clinic and 'For the Troops'.

Rancho Santa Susana Community Center 
on LA Avenue across from the MetroLink station in Simi Valley for

Email Contact: raganje@aol.com or ddaymude@roadrunner.com
Website: simivalleyquiltguild.org

Los Angeles County Quilters  
"A Quilters Palette"  Quilt Show
Friday Oct 8 9am-6pm, and Saturday Oct 9 8am-3pm.
Admission is $7.00. 

LACQG is known for displaying their quilts in a very unique way! 
We will have vendors, ongoing silent auctions, member boutique, 
great lunch facilities and much more.
 
Ritz Gardens
1201 First Ave, Whittier CA 90603 

Contact: Linda Duncan @310.604.0725
Email Contact: 1dunca3@earthlink.net
Website: www.quiltguildla.org

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Meeting
October 9

The October SCCQG meeting will be in Santa Barbara, hosted by 
the Coastal Quilters Guild. 

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church
4575 Auhay Drive, Goleta, CA

Email Contact: chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu
Website: www.coastalquilters.org 

Events Around California 

Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara  
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show 

Sat & Sun, Sept 25 & 26, 10am-5pm 

A judged members showcase that includes 200+ quilts and 
vendor mall. Featured artist Norah McMeeking ("Bella Bella 
Quilts").

Earl Warren Showgrounds, Santa Barbara 

Email Contact: kjpickford@cox.net • Website: coastalquilters.org
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Block of the Month for July

Chris Allen & Sue Kadner, Door Prize Chairs • sgkad@yahoo.com

June Door Prize Winners 
Our thanks to all who bought tickets.  We hope the winners enjoy 
their prizes

A BIG Thank You to Our June Donors! 
... whose continuing support of the Guild is so appreciated:

Baron's Fabrics •	
Craft Essentials•	
Grant House•	
Gutermann of America•	
Martelli Enterprises •	

Quilt Ventura•	
The Creation Station•	
The Fabric Quarter•	
The Treasure Hunt •	
The Warm Company•	

Anonymous Guild Members & the Guild•	

SCRAP INSANITY
Introducing the Block of the Month for 2010-2011
Block of the Month 2010-2011 
is all about scraps.  Big scraps, 
little scraps, cute scraps, plain 
scraps, fancy scraps, even ugly 
scraps.  We are going to help 
you use up those scraps.  Many 
of the blocks we have chosen 
this year will form secondary 
patterns as they are assembled.  

There are only two rules for this 
BOM series.
 

The background fabrics will vary from month to month be-1.	
tween white, cream, and black. For example: if a block calls 
for white background, then all the background pieces must 
be white (or white on white prints).  They may be the same 
fabric or different fabrics as long as they match the color 
specified in the instructions.
The scrap fabrics within each block must be different.  There 2.	
shouldn’t be any two pieces in your completed block that 
match.  If the block has 8 pieces that are lights, mediums or 
darks, you will use 8 different fabrics.

FIESTA PINWHEELS
The second installment of Scrap Insanity is Pinwheels.  This 
month we are honoring Fiesta so it’s time to dig out those bright 
happy scraps – 16 of them to be precise
FABRIC:

Background: white.  Cut 16 squares 4”.

Scraps: you will need 16 different fabrics.  This 
block will look best using a variety of medium 
and dark fabrics.  Cut 16 squares 4”.

ASSEMBLY:
Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of all the background 
pieces.

Match a background piece and a scrap with right sides together.  
Stitch ¼” from both sides of the diagonal line.  Cut apart on the 
drawn line.  Press seams toward the scrap.  Trim to 3 ½” by 3 ½”.

Layout the half square triangle (HST) units as shown in the 
diagram and complete your block.  Block should measure 12 ½” 
square.

Note:  If you follow this method, you will be able to make two 
blocks.   Or, save the left over HST units for a future Block of the 
Month.

Problems with the block?  We are here to help.

Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy

 

 

Gretchen Beckertxx
Barb MacCallumxx
Diane Moorexx

Blanche Spraguexx
Nancy Tolivarxx

 

 

 

  

  

Girl Scouts Need Donations
Donations of fabric, batting, and yarn are needed for quilts to 
be made for Transition House by local Girl Scouts at day camp 
in mid-July. Please call Heather Georgakis (570-8407) for pick 
up, or bring items to Heather at the Book Sale during the July 
meeting. Thanks very much.

The Breast Cancer Site Needs Your Help

Many of you continue to click daily on The Breast Cancer Site to help 
fund mammograms for women in need – for that they thank you!

But they need EVERYONE’S help!  Recently the site reported that in 
May 2010 they received one million clicks LESS that in 2009 – that’s 
a HUGE loss in opportunities for free breast cancer screening for 
many women who may not be able to afford such important health 
care.

Won’t YOU commit to donating just minutes a day to this worth-
while cause?  It’s fast, free and easy:  Click and spread the word 
today by telling 10 friends to tell 10 friends to click on the pink 

button daily.

http://www.thebreastcancersite.com

The Rambling Rose

Note from the editor: Did you know? Guild members have been sewing 
and donating useful items to “Breast Friends Forever”, a Santa Barbara 
Breast Cancer Resource Center volunteer group focused on offering com-
passionate support to BCRC clients. Patterns for treatment bags, seatbelt 
pillows and ice-bag covers are available at guild meetings and open sew. 
Contact Suzanne Zanesco at 967-4005 for more information.
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop 
Fabric Card & Classes Offered 
5708 Hollister Ave. Suite C 
Goleta, CA 93117 
(Entrance & Parking in Back) 
www.TheFabricQuarter.com 
805.683.3300

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Satin Hands for Quilters 
Pampering products for busy quilters.  
Amy Johnson 
www.marykay.com/amybjohnson 
805.963.2200

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

Summer Quilting Classes at The Fabric Quarter
Start your holiday project early this year and have FUN using new 
techniques! The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop in Goleta offers classes 
every Saturday this summer.  Create a Blooming 9-Patch, go on an 
Adventure with Circles, or learn how to make Nested Fabric Bowls 
(perfect for holiday gift-giving).

Visit the shop for more information or visit the website at www.
TheFabricQuarter.com.



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
July 8th, 2010  6:30 p.m.

Next Month’s Meeting 
August 12th, 2010  6:30 p.m. 
 

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 17th of July for the August issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


